
 
June 5, 2024 

Dear Pastor: 

Alliance Defending Freedom is a non-partisan legal ministry that advances the God-given 
right to live and speak the Truth. ADF does not take sides in any election or endorse 
candidates for public office. But we encourage Christians to participate fully in civic life, 
including when election season arrives. Each citizen’s vote will help determine America’s 
moral character.  

ADF has reviewed the 2024 Arizona Voter Guide produced by the Center for Arizona 
Policy (“CAP”) and the process used to create it. The Internal Revenue Service specifically 
allows ministries like CAP to create and distribute nonpartisan voter guides using candidate 
questionnaires. To comply with IRS guidelines, the questionnaire must be sent to every 
declared candidate for each office, and the questions posed to those candidates must cover a 
broad range of issues of interest to the citizens of a state. The questions should be clear and 
unbiased, the candidates should be given a reasonable amount of time to respond, and 
contact information should be provided for candidates who declined to respond.  

Based on the information provided to us and the representations made by CAP regarding 
the creation of the voter guide, it is our belief that CAP has diligently endeavored to create a 
guide that is compliant with federal tax law and can serve as a useful tool for your church 
members.  

If you have questions about using this voter guide, please contact ADF at 1-800-835-5233 or 
visit our website at www.ADFChurchAlliance.org. With thousands of members throughout 
Arizona and around the country, ADF’s Church & Ministry Alliance program exists for just 
these types of situations—to protect your church’s right to share and live out the Gospel. If 
you’re not already a member, we encourage your church to join.  

With sincere appreciation and best regards, 

  

     
Matt Sharp 
Senior Counsel, Director of the Center for Public Policy  
 


